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Ref: FOI-032024-000741 
 
Date: 10.4.25 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please see response 
below. 
 
1.       Approximately how many endoscopes does the trust own?   -  105 
2.       What brands of endoscope does the Trust own?   -  Penax 
3.       On average how old are the endoscopes that the Trust owns?  -   2 Years 
4.       Approximately how many of the trust endoscopes are under OEM Warranty?  -   8 
5.       Does the trust subcontract the maintenance of endoscopes and associated equipment such as 
stack systems and monitors to an outside provider(s) or does it maintain the devices using internal 
engineers?    -   Internal engineers 
6.       If an external provider(s) is used, what is the name of the company(s)?  -   Pentax for scopes 
7.       If an external provider(s) is used, what was the value of the contract when awarded?  -  166k 
8.       If an external provider(s) is used, what is the contract type –  PPM/ Fully-Comprehensive / Ad-
hoc support?   -   Comprehensive 
9.       If an external provider(s) is used, what is the contract renewal date(s)?   -   1.4.26 
10.   Does your contract include the provision of loan endoscopes to temporarily replace endoscopes 
that are in for repair?   -   Yes 
11.   Please provide the name, email address and phone number of the role responsible for managing 
endoscopy equipment within the trust  -  Head of Medical Engineering, Neal Shaw, 01384 456111, 
neal.shaw@nhs.net 
12.   Please provide the name, email address, and phone number of the individual responsible for 
managing endoscopy contracts within the trust?   -   As above 
13.   If endoscopy is part of a Managed Equipment Service (MES) at the trust, please provide details of 
the service provider and specify the services provided including whether staffing is part of the MES.  
– Not part of Managed Equipment Service 
 
 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

mailto:neal.shaw@nhs.net


FOI/REF FOI- 

Page 2 of 2 

 

DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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